
 The Turner County Board of Commissioners met on Tuesday, October 31, 2017 at 6:00 

p.m. at the Turner County Agricultural Center for the monthly Work Session with 

Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun, Denham, Hall and McCard present for the meeting.  Staff 

present were Latrice Wilson, County Clerk and John Holland, County Attorney.  Others present 

were Mark Robinson, Fire Chief/EMA Director, Shelly Robinson, Janet Winter, Elections 

Superintendent, Brent Rucker, Road Superintendent, Ben Baker, Editor of the Wiregrass Farmer, 

Mr. Gene Massengale and Wife, Mr. Joseph Ezekial and Mr. Billy Davidson. 

 Chairman McCard called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. and welcomed everyone. 

 Commissioner Calhoun gave the invocation. 

 Commissioners discussed the grant application for FY 2019 5311 Transit Program. 

 Commissioners discussed permission slips and draft point locations with Fire Chief Mark 

Robinson. 

 Mr. Gene Massengale expressed his concerns about the rezoning application for Hwy 41 

North (Concordia LLC).   

 Mr. Joseph Ezekial expressed his concerns about yard debris not being picked up after 

Hurricane Irma. 

 Motion by Commissioner Calhoun seconded Commissioner Denham to go into closed 

session at 6:15 p.m. for the purpose of personnel and attorney –client privilege, motion passed 

with Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun, Denham, Hall and McCard voting in favor of the 

motion. 

 Motion by Commissioner Calhoun seconded by Commissioner Denham to return back to 

the regular portion of the meeting at 7:05 p.m., motion passed with Commissioners Burgess, 

Calhoun, Denham, Hall and McCard voting in favor of the motion. 

 The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 p.m. 

 

______________________________________ 

Sam McCard, Chairman 

 

Attest: _________________________________ 

            Latrice L. Wilson, County Clerk  

  

 


